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1984
“Vigorous Scout games are the best form of physical education because most of them bring in moral education”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)

	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.

· Copies of the St Paul’s Church Parish Magazine for this year.

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can.
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting
of the St. Paul's (Rusthall) Scout Group

held on Friday 16 November 1984

at the Parish Hall, Rusthall

The meeting was opened with prayer. Mr. ‘Skip’ Boxall took the Chair.
Apologies received from Brigadier Sherman,. District President; ADCs Jean Russell, Mike Hobden and Ralph Constable;  Sue Adcock, Ann Bavin, Richard Boxall, Janet Cook, Divisional Guide Commissioner, Miss E Collins, Len Evans, John Mercer, R and M Snook, Mrs M Woodward.
The Chairman welcomed everyone to a well filled hall on a very wet night. Particular welcomes were extended to :
District Vice President - Robert Smith
President of the St. Pauls Group - Miss EF Brankston
Vice President St. Pauls Group - Mr F Ongley
District Commissioner - Harry Cook
District Commissioner of the Girl Guides - Mrs. J. Fichtmuller
Our friend and Sponsoring Authority - Canon N. Mantle
Guiders.
Canon Mantle spoke of his appreciation of the fellowship experienced in the Scout and Guide Movement in Rusthall.  It was pleasing to see so many church members among the leaders.  The Youth services held during the year fill the church and are a real blessing to many.  He thanked all who worked among the young people and said he was proud to be the Sponsoring Authority for the Scout Group.  He asked for God's blessing on our work and AGM.
The Minutes of the 1983 AGM were accepted and signed (Proposer Di Woodward, Seconder Derek Edwards).
The accounts were accepted subject to audit (Proposerr John Peters, Seconder Tom Smith).  The Treasurer was thanked for his careful work throughout the year, also the Secretary, his wife.
The Treasurer thanked the supporters for all their fund raising and commented that if they were not successful in raising the money - he would not have so much to do.
Skip accepted Rod Bavin's (GSL) invitation to be Chairman for a further year and continued with his report :
The aims of Scouting were to develop boys, physically, mentally and spiritually and he was pleased that here in Rusthall, under the GSL's guidance, this was indeed being achieved through an enjoyable scheme of training.
Skip spoke of his pleasure in reading the ‘84 booklet and to see the Group's progress.  Cubs have gained 200 badges; 2 Queens Scouts who began as Cubs - their Akela had asked them to do their best and indeed they had.  He acknowledged the achievements of the Taylor family, 3 Queens Scouts and 1 Queens Guide.
The Supporters Association encouraged by their Chairman, Roger Hyder, works hard,in a friendly atmosphere and so achieve success in their fund raising.
Skip thanked The Group Council for its friendly support of the Chairman and GSL.  He thanked those who work to maintain and improve our Headquarters at Toad Rock especially Ray Stevens, Fred Ongley and Tom Smith.  Rod will lead the Group from strength to strength.
Election of Officers

All officers and members of Group Council indicated their willingness to continue and were voted in en bloc.   (Proposer Rod Bavin, Sconder Richard Burger)
GSL's Report
Rod Bavin said it was appropriate to welcome the youngest member of the Scout Group, Sarah Histed, joining her Mother, Father and Grandma, all leaders in the Scout year.
Successful camps had been held -- Rod gave an amusing account of the Scouts crossing Glasgow early in the .morning with their luggage piled high in Post Office cages: and of the mini bus, driven to and from the motor rail by Bill Barter, in which it would have been difficult to squeeze a piece of paper.
A very- happy Father and Son Camp in June.
A good District Camp with Roger Hyder overseeing the catering arrangements for our Group. 
Rod was considering presenting a medal - crossed paddles on a mud background to the Cub Leader prepared to risk a soaking in the Raft Race. 
A story about our Marquee showed the spirit of Scouting in Rusthall.  Dr. Barnadoes, having hired the marquee for Meadows School fete realised they needed .help to put it up; and to take it down.  Within the space of 2 hours a team of Venture Scouts were there and were willing to return after the fete. 
Rod referred to the high standard of Scouting shown by the Taylor family and thanked Doreen for typing the stencils for the AGM. Booklet.
Ray is always pleased to receive offers of practical help at HQ.  
Malcolm Carver, Group training manager, welcomes any talent that can strengthen the Scout training programme.
Presentation of Awards by District Cornmissioner Harry Cook


Queen's Scout Badge to Stephen and Graham Taylor

Gold Arrows to Mark Stillwell, Daniel Taylor, Christopher Knight, Grant Ellis, Robert Cox
Kerrin Carver Awards :

Tuesday Shield to Jason Tapp


Wednesday Cup to Jason Noble and Simon Histed.

Scouts Cup to Glen Churchill

Venture Scouts Award to Graham and Stephen Taylor.
Freedom Trophy to  Graham Edwards, Matthew Wellstead, Robert Cox and  Grant Ellis.
D.C. Harry Cook congratulated all who had received awards, particularly the two Queens Scouts, Graham and Stephen whom he remembered teaching map reading some years ago.  He thanked the Group for its support of District Events such as Challenge and the District, Camp and this year at the visit of the Chief Scout to Knole Park in June.  He urged us to ‘Carry on with the Good Work’.
The 1984 Annual General Meeting 
of the Supporters Association
held on Friday 16 November 1984

at the Parish Hall, Rusthall

The minutes of the.1983 AGM were approved and signed (Proposer Garry Saunders, Seconder Pam.Carver).
The accounts were presented.


The Treasurer was pleased to record £2,263.23 raised during the year, £355.00 being the result of 22 people on a sponsored stroll.
The accounts were adopted (prop. Ray Stevens sec. John Brown).
Election of Committee
Doris Berrett and John Mercer were standing down and were thanked for their service and support.
Alan Springate was elected to the Supporters Committee (Proposer Cas Fichtmuller, Seconder Chris Woodward).
Supporters Committee

Chairman - Roger Hyder

Vice Chairman - Richard Burger
Secretary - Chris Hyder
 
Treasurer - Eric Adcock
Honorary Members - Roy and Margaret Ward
	Skip Boxall
	Don Page
	Tom Smith
	Alan Springate

	John Brown
	Jill Dack
	Richard Wilkinson
	Roger Cane

	Pam Carver
	Simon & Pauleen Maclean
	Glen Noble
	


Chairman Roger Hyder said we had all had a busy year as the various reports show and when reading through these reports he felt very proud to be a small part of what is obviously a most successful Scout Group.
Reading of the various achievements in badge work of the Cubs, Scouts, and Venture Scouts, of the outings, competitions, performances, activity week-ends, camps and community work successfully undertaken by all.   
Reading of the financial success of the Committee's fund raising events and he felt it has been a most rewarding year for us all, also wonder how everybody manages to fit so much in to what appears to be such a short space of time.
To mention everyone concerned by name would obviously take all evening so he just said a big thank you to Norman our Sponsoring Authority for his continued support and guidance; to Miss Brankston, our President, Group Council and the Supporters Committee, all the Leaders, parents and Scout Supporters for a most enjoyable year.  
He also thanked members of the Committee who are standing, down for their efforts over the past years,-in particular Doris Berrett arid John Mercer.
Finally, thanks have to go to Rod, our Group Scout Leader, for his time and effort.   His profound statement at last years AGM which he quoted ‘the quality of life was not measured by material gain but of friendship and fellowship which was obviously in abundance’.  
Roger can sincerely say that scouting has given him both friendship and fellowship in immeasurable quantities

Another very busy year for our Supporters
11 February 
- Coffee Morning

25 February 
- Social Evening

10 March     
- Jumble Sale

7 April 

- Coffee Morning

14 April 
- Barn Dance at Huntley’s School

13 May 
- Sponsored Stroll.  The Supporters had often called upon boys in the Group to enter various sponsored events and the Committee decided that it was only right that they too should get involved and seek sponsorship for activities from time to time.  The sponsored walk – later redefined as a stroll – to attract more participants, began at the Parish Hall from 8.00 am.  The route covered a maximum of 15 miles although offered several short cuts for the less athletic.  

19 May 
- Social Evening

10 June  
- Treasure Hunt.  This event arranged by the Supporters Association, provided a pleasant drive around the countryside looking for clues. The event which lasted for around 3 hours finished at the home of Bill and Shirley Barter where tea was provided for all participants. 

30 June 
- Coffee Morning

15 September 
- Autumn Fair – Raised £495

16 October  
- Social Evening

1 December 
- Coffee Morning

31 December 
- New Years Eve Dance

Scout Movement Milestones - 1984
	April
	Duke of Kent reviews 1,200 Queen's Scouts at Windsor. Cardinal Basil Hume, Cardinal Archbishop of Westminster, preaches at National Scout Service.

	
	

	
	

	July
	Venture Scout Units visits Kenya and Sri Lanka in UNICEF Decade of Clean Water National Project.

	
	

	
	

	August
	Reduction in younger age ranges in national population affects UK Scout Membership - now 605,649 plus 25,955 Beavers

	
	

	
	

	September
	New Scout Training Programme and Progress Award Scheme announced.


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page
[image: image1.png]



	
	
	            Last updated 12 July 2014



